HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, October 30, 2012
5:30pm

In attendance were:
Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Gary Branch (PSL), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill), Michael Henry (CHUN), Craig Demmon (Uptown),  Al Davis (St Joe), Mark McClung (San Rafael), Pam Whitaker (Ronald McDonald),John Ahlenius (Avenue Lofts), Glen Sibley, Steve Chiles (LaJolla Capitol), Jep Seman
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the August meeting were read and approved as written. 
Councilman Albus Brooks Report

Councilman Brooks did not attend the meeting as he had the opportunity to visit with William Jefferson Clinton.
Redevelopment of the old University of Colorado Medical Campus (Jep Seman). 
It appears that Walmart has withdrawn as a candidate to redevelop the old medical campus. It is said that Costco is now exploring the possibility of building a store there. There appears to be some community enthusiasm for Costco. Trader Vic’s is planning an outlet on the south side of Eighth Avenue at Colorado Boulevard. There is a liquor store planned as a part of this project. Some concern is been expressed about the adequacy of the parking is planned. Sprouts is planning to open a store in the same location.

Fleisher Smyth Brokaw medical office building

Glen Sibley returns to the Forum to describe the status of the medical building planned for 17th and Lafayette Street. It will be called the “17th Ave. Pavilions” and will cost about $30 million. The zoning in CMX-8. The building will rise to but not through the view plane. Pre-leasing is currently at 55%. One additional large medical tenant is required, and there are several possibilities. The first level will be occupied by retail businesses, and that space is 100% committed. Floors 2 to 5 will be parking. The four floors will be screened to look like three. This will be a 360 space public garage. The top three floors will accommodate medical tenants. That space is one third leased. There is no residential component to this development. The medical tenants will have spectacular views of the Denver skyline and the front range. The windows looking east will have a very favorable view as well although not quite so spectacular. 
One City Block Red Peaks is working with Councilman Brooks on the 2 way conversion of Nineteenth
Marijuana

An amendment is on the ballot to legalize marijuana in Colorado. Medical marijuana has been a less significant issue to Enterprise Hill since the retail shop close to the Ebert School was shut down. If this amendment passes, then it nullifies federal regulations, and the legality of doing that has been questioned. If marijuana is legalized the and legislature in City Council will have to create rules and regulations. At this point is important for neighborhood groups to be involved in describing those rules and regulations.

St Joesph Hospital Report

 The green space/retention pond at the corner of 21st and Downing is complete. There is enthusiasm about the effect of this green space expressed by Pam Whittaker of the Ronald McDonald House.

The hospital redevelopment is on budget and on time. They are now pouring concrete had the fifth level and there are seven levels to go. It is expected that the building will top out at the end of March 2013. The employee parking structure is being built and it should be completed by August 2013. Modifications of medical office building to allow 19th St. to go through are progressing on schedule. The stairwell is being built and the schedule demolition should occur in December. Responsibility for the streets has now been turned over to the city.

Presbyterian St Lukes Report
Construction of the neonatal intensive care unit is progressing. It is anticipated that the new construction will be open for business in May of next year. As far as the proposed hotel is concerned, the HCA now willing to donate the land of the project, but is expecting the developer to provide the capital to build the building.

Enterprise Hill Report

As far as Benedict Fountain Park is concerned, the patterned concrete problem has been solved. The schedule for completion of the renovation is not known. It will start with a change in the intersection.
Metro Care Ring Property at Eighteenth and Downing

This property is apparently being redeveloped as well. 65% of the fundraising has been accomplished. We will invite them to describe their development that the next Forum meeting.

Homeless Camping

It appears to some members of the Forum that the homeless camping regulations have ameliorated vagrancy in the downtown area significantly but has simply moved the activity of further east into our neighborhood. Some observers have called the current situation homesteading, as the encampments, particularly 18th in city Park, are beginning to have an air of permanence. Hopefully this will be addressed at our next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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